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TOWN OF LEDYARD 
 CONNECTICUT 

   TOWN COUNCIL  741 Colonel Ledyard Highway  
Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 
(860) 464-3203 

    Chairman S. Naomi Rodriguez                                                                                                                      council@ledyardct.org 
  
 
 March 27, 2025 
 
Chairman Anthony Favry 
Ledyard Board of Education  
1 Lucienne Way  
Ledyard, Connecticut 06339 
 
Dear Chairman Favry:  

 
At its Regular Meeting held on March 26, 2025 the Town Council approved to 

appropriate and transfer the Board of Education Fiscal Year 2024/2025 audited surplus of 
$118,629 from unrestricted fund balance to Account #22570101-58250 (BOE Reserve Fund)  in 
accordance with “Resolution Creating a Funding Mechanism for Making Annual Appropriations 
to a Capital Reserve Fund for the Board of Education” adopted on September 28, 1988. 

 
 
 
Please feel free to contact Chairman Rodriguez should you have any questions regarding this 

meeting.          
         Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
  

  
   Roxanne M. Maher 

         Administrative Assistant  
         to the Ledyard Town Council  

cc: Director of Finance 
 Treasurer 
 School Superintendent Hartling 

  Board of Education Director of Finance & Human Capital 
   
  


